
J{- Cornerstone Experience
I Quality Enhancernent Plan (QEP) Update

Co-Chairs Report "Excellent
Progress Made" on QEP Planning

Edison State College's

Quality Enhancement
Plan (QEP) Committee
co-chairs Professor Kathy
C1ark and Dr. Thomas
Rath report that
"excellent progress" has
been made this semester
in fine-tuning the QEP
focus and implementation
pIan.

The Committee is pleased
to welcome Mary Stuart
Hunter (see page 2) as

our QEP consultant. Ms.
Hunter will provide guid-
ance on course design and
ot her initiatives support-
ing a sustainable first-
year course.

A highLight ofthe semes-
ter for the QEP Commit-
tee was a productive
meeting in late January
with Dr. Barry Goldstein,
SACS COC Vice Presi-
dent. Dr. Goldstein asked
Committee members to
think of the QEP as a
grant proposal that we
are submitting for fund-
ing. Many questions were

asked and answered dur-
ing the session, and upon
his departure, Dr. Gold-
stein indicated to District
Presrdent Kenneth
Walker that the QEP
project showed "promise,"

In addition to progressing
on course design, the
Committee has fine-tuned
the plan for pilot imple-
mentation (see sidebar)
and submitted a budget
for 20 11-12. Assessments
and indicators have been
drafted, and a literature
review performed. The
Cornerstone Experience
couise has been submit-
ted to the State for num-
bering and will carry the
Edison State College
name.

Professor Clark and Dr.
Rath conducted informa-
tional sessions at their
respective campuses for
student services person-
nel and others who were
unable to attend the
January Cornerstone
Assembiy.

QEP-related workshops
for faculty and staff are in
the planning stages. and
the initial draft ofour
QEP document will be

reviewed. prior to the end
of this semester. Com-
mittee work will continue
through the Summer.
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QEP Co-Chairs Kathy
Clarh, Professor of Eco-
nornics, Collier (aboue)
and Dr, Thornas Rath,
Academic Dean, Char-
lotte (belou:)
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To assist its transition from conceptual discussions to the operational
phase of course developrnent, the QEP Comrnittee adopted the follow-
ing definition of Student Learning on November 19,2010:

Student Learning at ESC is defined as the deuelopment of self-reliance
through positiue changes that are attributable to the collegiate experi-
ence. These changes dre expressed through measurable gains in hnowl-
edge, shills, behauiors, and/or ualues that prepare students to be con-
tributing rnernbers of society,



Page 2 Cornerstone Experience, March 201 1

Gonsultant Compliments QEP Planning and Work Products
Ms. Hunter complimented the group
on the QEP plan, process, and work
products, and recommended that the
critical next step be to narrow and
refine the proposed course outcomes
to assure that those selected are
meaningful, measurable and doable.

The following day, nearly 40 faculty,
academic administrators and student
services personnel participated in
Listening Post sessions focusing on
first-year students. Ms. Hunter re-
minded the groups that the QEP fo-
cus is to examine,something we are
already doing to make it better and
more intentional in order to enhance
student learning. She said that the
first-year experience programs and
re]ated credit course are popular
QEP topics.

Participants in the Listening Post
sessions shared their views on how
the Cornerstone course will be differ-
ent from other courses, including
content and learning activities. They
were asked to think back to their
individual experiences as first-year
students, envisioning a hometown
newspaper headline summarizin g

their first semester in college.

Announcements concerning future
meetings with our consultant will be
emailed to the various college con-

stituencies.

Mary Stuart Hunter's resume may be ac-

cessed at:
http://w w w. sc.edu/fye/center/si affl cv N it a%

20-% 20Jau ary I 0. pdf

Mary Stuart
Hunter, Uni-
versity of South
Carolina Assis-
tant Vice Pro-
vost and Execu-
tive Director of
University 101
Program and
the National

Resource Center for the First-Year
Experience and Students in Transi-
tion, is serving as Edison State Col-
Iege's QEP consultant. She visited
the Lee Campus on March 24 and25
for the first visit in a new relation-
ship helping us to develop and imple-
ment an exemplary Cornerstone Ex-
perience course and Fjrst-Year Ex-
perience (FYE) program.

In addition to providing assistance
with course content and student en-
gagement, Ms. Hunter will guide the
College in involving all constituencies
in QEP implementation, providing
appropriate professional develop -

ment, and developing implementa-
tion plans to include assessment.

At Thursday's session, the QEP
Leadership Team discussed the
status of the QEP Committee's work,
including draft course outcomes. A
"man on the street" video, created by
ESC student George Schwigk, who
works part time as an Edison Online
videographer, provided feedback from
students concerning what they know
now that they wished they had
known the first week on campus.

Attending My First FYE
Annual Conference
By Myra HaIe, Professor of Speech and

QEP Committee Member/Chair of Conr-

municatio ns S ub co mmittee

The only downside to attending the
30th Annual First Year Experience
(FllE) Conference was that it was

scheduled over the Super BowI week-

end in cold Atlanta, Georgia. Besides

that one flaw, the conference was a

great opportunity to learn from some

ofthe best minds around the country
and from abroad regard.i.ng best prac-
tices for improving the first year col-

lege experi.ence for all students.

The conference was attended by over
1,500 people representing 49 states.

Representatives from Africa were also
in attendance. I was excited to collabo-
rate with a number of people who

teach the first year experience course

at their colleges. Another favorite part
of the con-ference for me was the oppor-

tunity to take part in several profes-

sional development workshops to im-
prove and enhance my ability to reach
out and connect with first year college

students. To my surprise, many of the
teaching techniques that I learned
about are techni.ques that I immedi-
ately implemented in my public speak-

ing classes upon my return.

I look forward to sharing some of the
techniques that I learned at the confer-

ence in a future issue ofthis newslet-
ter. Perhaps some of these may work
for youl

QEP Director's Corner
Keuin Shriner, M.A., M.Ed., Associate Dean, First Year Experience and. Acad.emic Success

The recommendations of tJne Foundations of Excellence (FOE) committees are providing a strong foun-
dation for our FYE program and cornerstone course. The emerging construction-related theme of
foundations and cornerstones will be continued in the FYE website design and marketing materials.
The website launch is planned in early April.

I invite your comments concerning the working draft of Edison's New Student philosophy statement, developed by the
FOE Philosophy subcommittee and the FYE Communications and Marketing Committee. Email kshriner@edison.edu
or phone me at ext. 1632.

"At Edison State College ute ualue stud.ent success and therefore cornrnit to creating a found,ation for our students
by encouraging the deuelopment of critical thinhing shills, mahing the acquisition of hnowledge releuant to their
liues, prouiding them with strategies to succeed in life, and giuing them opportunities in and outside of the Col-
lege to apply their learning."


